Greene County Fair Board

Monday, February 6, 2018 Minutes

The Greene County Fair Board met on Monday, February 6, 2018 at the Greene County Fairgrounds, at 6:30 PM. The members in attendance were Larry Marshall, Debbie Stephenson, Barry Moore, Dave Coder, Archie Trader, and Eric Marshall. The following guests were in attendance: Susan Maley, Kimberly Jones, Brenda Kramer, Bobbie Grecoe, Lou Crouse, and James Cowell.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Moore. A motion was made by Ms. Stephenson to accept the minutes of the prior meeting dated 11/6/17 as presented, and seconded by, Mr. Coder. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Public Comment: Susan Maley spoke to the Fair Board about changes that were being considered by the Greene County 4H Advisory Committee. After discussion, Mr. Coder made a motion and seconded by Mr. Trader to consider additional breed classifications at the 2018 Fair at our next meeting. The motion passed unanimously.

There was discussion on moving goats to the Goats / Draft Horse barn. Ms. Stephenson mentioned that we need to see if it is feasible as long as we do not split the goats between two barns.

Treasurer's Report: Ms. Stephenson presented the Treasurer's Report . A motion was made by Mr. Coder and seconded by Mr. Trader to approve the report. The motion passed unanimously.

The Treasurer read the bills that had been incurred since the last meeting. A motion to approve the payment of bills was made by Mr. Coder and seconded by Mr. Trader. The motion passed unanimously.

Ms. Stephenson notified the Fair Board, that the reimbursement from the Commonwealth would be around \$24,000 for the 2017 Greene County Fair.

Old Business:

No old business

New Business:

Mr. Coder and Mr. Trader advised the Fair Board, that they had received the resignation of two Fair Board members, Mr. Jim Hopkins and Ms. Janet Mawhinney. The County Commissioners are hoping to name two new members to replace them soon.

There was discussion on setting the 2018 Greene County Fair Schedule. A final schedule will be presented to the Fair Board at the next meeting.

There was discussion on adding additional electric to the cattle barn. Mr. Patton will be asked to review the power distribution in the barn for his opinion.

Mr. E. Marshall asked the board to consider having the restroom fixtures removed from the storage rooms in the Fair Office to allow for more storage. Mr. Coder and Mr. Trader agreed to have the Fair Grounds Maintenance staff remove the fixtures during the winter months when they had time.

There was a discussion on not using the old announcer's stand for the 2018 Fair. The announcing of events will be held from the front of the Grandstand for the coming year.

Ms. Stephenson notified the Fair Board that she had received a written request from Tammy Brookover to be considered for the Lead line Coordinator. After discussion, Ms. Stephenson was going to reach out to Ms. Janet Mawhinney and ask her if she still wanted to be the Lead line Coordinator or not. Ms. Stephenson will report at the next meeting.

Dates to remember:

Greene County Fair Board Meetings

Monday, April 2, 2018 Monday, May 7, 2018 Monday, July 16, 2018 Monday, November 5, 2018

2018 Greene County Fair

August 5, 2018 through August 11, 2018

Adjournment:

Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, April 2, 2018 at 6:30 PM at the Greene County Fairgrounds. Motion to adjourn by Ms. Stephenson and seconded by Mr. L. Marshall. Motion was approved unanimously.